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From Charmian Spickernell, CPRE Wiltshire, Vice-Chairman 

Comment 

There is strong support for Mary Ney’s Report, paragraph 92 where she suggests maintaining 

on the web-site a rolling schedule of projects funded with brief descriptions, and for her 

paragraph 9.3 where she suggests scrutiny of the projects by overview and scrutiny 

committees.   We welcome in particular scrutiny of the transport projects and that this has 

already happened with regard to Chippenham Station. 

 

We are also interested to read the Rural Productivity Commission Report at paragraph 2.6.5 

which recognises rural and urban areas are different.   Affordable and social rented housing is 

needed in the rural areas but at the same time there has to be good public transport. 

 

Question  

“Does SWLEP consider funding to help the regeneration of existing centres that are  

struggling rather than always funding infrastructure to unlock new development?” 

 

Response  

The Swindon and Wiltshire Local Enterprise Partnership makes decisions to fund 
infrastructure and other projects based on an analysis of the scale of the economic benefits 

arising from the project and the extent to which the promoter of the scheme has backing 

from other parties and can demonstrate a groundswell of support.   

 

We do focus capital investment projects in our three growth zones, which form corridors: 
Swindon and the M4; the A350 and Salisbury and the A303.  The schemes which have been 

put forward and made progress through our sifting process, supported by independent 

analysis, have been projects both to unlock new developments and the refurbishment of 

existing provision often as part of regeneration plans for our major urban centres, such as 

Swindon and Salisbury and our market towns.  The SWLEP uses the same criteria to assess an 

infrastructure project to unlock new development as it does for a scheme to refurbish an 

existing centre which appears to be struggling.  In both cases, the size of economic benefits, 

which take account of financial costs and social and environmental factors, determine the level 

of priority assigned by the Board.  The projects listed below involve refurbishment of existing 

provision in order to improve its performance as well some new development:  

 Corsham – Mansion House 

 Chippenham – Chippenham Station Hub 

 Lackham – Wiltshire College campus 

 Swindon – Bus Exchange 

 Salisbury – Wiltshire College campus and Maltings/Central Car Park 
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In addition to funding through our local growth deal, there are opportunities under our 

Growing Places Infrastructure Fund (GPIF) for projects to secure a loan from the SWLEP if 

the activity is going to deliver new jobs and/or new homes.  The funding is targeted at 

commercial projects which have either stalled due to lack of investment or whose delivery 

can be accelerated through the availability of a GPIF loan. The details of our latest call (June 

2017) are available to view on our website. 
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